Background

The inaugural meeting of the WLMI Partners Collaborative occurred in July 2017. During this meeting, the newly formed group set out to develop a consensus on a set of shared principles for collaboration among the WLMI partners and identify priority issues for enhancing the WLMI system to address collaboratively. Since then, the group has met quarterly. Prior to the onset of the pandemic, one meeting per year occurred in-person. The purpose, ground rules, and priority issues for collaboration, as defined in the inaugural meeting, are listed below.

Purpose and Ground Rules for a Partner Collaborative

There was consensus among the session participants that there is value in the Partners meeting and collaborating moving forward. The group reached a consensus that the purpose of the WLMI Partner Collaborative is the following: 

1. To communicate and network about our efforts 
2. To utilize network input to influence what we do and how we do it 
3. To identify how we can collaborate and report back to constituencies 
4. To identify what we can do collaboratively to improve the WLMI system 

Participants felt it was necessary for the Partners to have a set of “Ground Rules” to help guide their interactions and how the collaborative effort will operate moving forward, especially since the leadership for some of the Partner organizations change over time due to terms of service, appointments, etc. The group reached a consensus on the following Ground Rules: 
 
1. All partners make a commitment to take information back to their groups
2. All partners are committed to accepting feedback from fellow Partners 
3. Meetings should focus on higher-level strategic topics, both short-term and long-term 
4. With the right of participation for Partners comes the responsibility of helping to implement collaborative actions

Priority Issues for Collaboration

Session participants identified 29 priority issues the WLMI Partners could potentially work collaboratively to address over the next 3 years. After considerable discussion, the group reached a consensus on four areas where the Partners should initially focus their collaborative efforts: 

1. Improve partners’ and users’ understanding about the LMI system 
2. Review WLMI product/service mix Meetings should focus on higher-level strategic topics, both short-term and long-term 
3. Increase access to and leverage greater use of enhanced wage records
4. Consider organizational changes that will help make the LMI system more impactful
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